WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
26th March, 2008

Meeting commenced:
7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
9.35 p.m.
PRESENT:
A. Dunning - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, Gray, K. Garrido, Howard and Macdonald
B. Smith - Worsley Community Association

B. Boyd - Greenway

K. Ogden 
} Worsley Methodist Church

D. Brittain
} 

J. Williams - First Worsley Scout Group

J. Holmes - Boothstown Luncheon Club

S. Tittle - Boothstown Residents’ Association

P. Pheasey - Boothstown Methodist Church

J. Efay 
} Friends of Roe Green

S. Hartley
} 

C.L. Critchley - Moorside South Residents’ Association

M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association

B. Henson 
} Worsley Village Community Association

A. Adams
}

A. Judge 
} Local Residents

J. Judge
}

A. Cordock
}

A. Grennan
}

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator


A. Godding - Neighbourhood Manager


S. Forrest - Greater Manchester Police


G. Harrison - Salford Youth Service


N. Craig - Salford Community Leisure 


M. Griffiths - Urban Vision


S.L. Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator 

78.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

A. Dunning, Community Committee Chair, welcomed everybody to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.

79.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor R. Garrido, A. Broomhead, A. Darlington, C. Morris, L. Wrightson and Inspector S. Gerrard. 
80.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

Submitted the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 23rd January, 2008.


RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes be approved as a correct record.

81.
CHIEF CONSTABLE M. TODD

The Community Committee stood in silence as a mark of respect in memory of Chief Constable M. Todd.

82.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET

RESOLVED:
THAT the action sheet arising from the meeting of the Community Committee held on 23rd January, 2008, indicating that (a) the management of Community Committees would be considered as an agenda item for report on progress at today’s meeting and (b) Chatsworth Road was discussed at the meeting of the Political Executive meeting held on 10th March, details of which were attached to the minutes, be noted.

83.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Houghton Lane, Swinton

Reference was made to the poor condition of Houghton Lane, Swinton, and to the potholes in the road and to the possibility of petitioning the Council to get the necessary repairs undertaken.


A. Godding indicated that she had received this information today and had sent an e-mail to A. Devine, she indicated that she would chase up a reply.  Councillor Macdonald indicated that if a petition was forwarded to him including petitioning for the extension of yellow lines on Houghton Lane he would submit this to the Council meeting for referring on to the appropriate Directorate for consideration.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted and an update be given at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b)
Footpath on the West Side of Old Clough Lane

A request was made for consideration to be given to making safe the footpath on the west side of Old Clough Lane, south of the East Lancashire Road.


A. Godding indicated that she had referred this to A. Devine to investigate.  Councillor K. Garrido indicated that as far as she was aware the land belonged to Environmental Services as part of Roe Green and was, therefore, their responsibility.


RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be investigated and an update given at the next Community Committee meeting.


(c)
Boundary Court, Ellenbrook

Councillor B. Howard referred to the closed in bin area at Boundary Court, Ellenbrook, and to the surrounding mess.  She indicated that she had been in contact with the residents to ascertain land ownership and that she would be chasing up this matter together with the condition of the fencing which was broken with the landowners.


(d)
East Lancashire Road Tunnels

The Community Committee noted that Council Offices were finalising a report which would be submitted to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel in the near future.  J. Judge indicated that the tunnels were still being used on a nightly basis with nuisance being caused to local residents.

(e)
Community Committee Newsletter

The Chairman referred to the production of the Community Committee Newsletter and expressed his thanks to A. Goddard and L. Everall for their efforts in producing and circulating the newsletter.  It was noted that it was proposed that the newsletter in future would be produced on a quarterly basis and Members were invited to submit any items of interest for inclusion in future publications.  The next edition would be produced at the end of June, 2008, and it was noted how they were distributed.

(f)
Community Committee Skills Audit and Diversity Monitoring

Details of research to look at the skills and knowledge of Community Committee Members was submitted and is attached to the minutes at Appendix A.


A. Godding indicated that behind the scene tours at BBC Manchester looking at what the Community Committee do were being held from 7th May and anyone wishing to book should contact telephone number 0870 6030304.


(g)
Local Events

Details of a number of local events and meetings were provided as follows -


In-Bloom, Bridgewater Hotel at 1.00 p.m. on 27th March, 2008.


Transportation Task Group at 7.00 p.m. on 10th April, 2008, at Boothstown Community Centre.


Children and Young Persons Task Group on 17th April, 2008, at 10.00 a.m. at Boothstown Community Centre.


Boothstown Methodist Church, Band Concert at 7.30 p.m. on 7th April, 2008.


Roe Green Bowling and Social Club Spring Fair at 2.00 p.m. on 5th April, 2008.


Barge Trip and BBQ, Trafford side of viaduct to Worsley, starting at 12 noon on 26th April, 2008.

(h)
Local Crime

Reference was made to crimes carried out in the Boothstown and Ellenbrook area, including an attempted robbery and a hold-up, and Councillor Howard indicated that she would advise the Crime Group.

84.
HEALTH PRESENTATION AND ACTION PLAN

It was noted that the Health Presentation and Action Plan would now be considered at the May Community Committee, as part of an overall item relating to health issues and including updates on Salford Royal Hospital and the Salford LIFT Centres.


Members requested that the Health Action Plan contain specifics and outcomes with measurable targets, and details of what has so far been achieved.

85.
CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE’S TASK GROUP ACTION PLAN

G. Harrison and L. Craven introduced the Children and Young People’s Task Group Action Plan for October, 2007 - Easter 2008, which, together with the West Locality Youth Service report and information provided by Salford Community Leisure provided an overview of activities and events within the Community Committee area.


Reference was made during discussion to the following -

· the welcomed development of the Youth Forum.

· the need to encourage a wider representation of community representatives on the Youth Task Groups which were mainly comprised of officer representation at present.

· the Youth Bank, how this operated and allocated funds.

· arrangements being made by Boothstown Residents’ Association to hold the Boothstown Rub (‘Wobble’) in conjunction with a Fun Day.  M.A. Howard asked that his thanks be recorded to Boothstown Junior Football Club for their assistance.


RESOLVED:
THAT the action plan and reports and on-going activities be noted.

86.
SALFORD SPORTS DEVELOPMENT/SALFORD COMMUNITY LEISURE

N. Craig circulated an update report of the Sport, Health and Community Leisure Team on community sports provision and activities.  She indicated that a Development Plan was being prepared and would be made available for Community Committees.  This would be looking at developing sport and leisure use of Leisure Centres and concessionary activities.


The Chair referred to an initiative by Blackburn Council providing free access to Leisure Centres which had been in the press.

87.
WALKDEN HIGH SCHOOL

A. Owen referred to the meeting of the Political Executive held on 11th February, 2008, and the consideration given to the provision of community facilities at Walkden High School.


He indicated that a final choice between the two bidders would be made at the end of 2008.  Continued efforts would be made to maximise the use of community facilities on an all year round basis.  S. Bradbury would be invited to attend future Political Executive meetings to keep Members updated and the Community Committee would also be kept updated.

88.
BUDGET GROUP

(a)
Applications

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group be approved and the applications for grant dealt with as indicated.

	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE
	DECISION

	1.
St. Mark’s 
Church, Worsley 

- CMS Group
	£180.00
	Room Hire 
St. Mark’s School Hall
	Approve £180.00

	2.
Boothstown Friendship Centre
	£3578.65 Including VAT
	Stackable Chairs/ Storage Trolley
	Approve £3125.65 Less VAT

	3.
Salford City Radio (Citywide Application)
	£4500.00
	Running costs/radio interviews/equipment/ recording/CD disks/ training/van/driver/ diesel/production/ staff time
	Defer

	4.
3rd Boothstown (St. Mary’s) Brownies
	£702.00
	Room hire/heating and lighting/ caretaking costs for St. Andrews School
	Approve £702.00



(P. Pheasey declared an interest in respect of ??)


(b)
Financial Position Statement

RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position for 2007/08 be noted.

89.
A580 INFORMATION

A letter was circulated which had been sent from Urban Vision to residents and businesses in the vicinity of the junction with A580/Newearth Road/Ellenbrook Road, setting out the current position in relation to the addition of pedestrian crossing facilities and this was noted.

90.
WORSLEY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION : UPDATE

B. Smith reported that Worsley Community Association had dissolved with effect from 31st March, 2008.  The Centres would now be operated by Salford Community Leisure, there had been no reductions in staffing with rates remaining the same.


Councillor Macdonald expressed his thanks to B. Smith and the Worsley Community Association regarding this matter.

91.
POLITICAL EXECUTIVE

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes and matters considered by the Political Executive at their meetings held on 11th February and 10th March, 2008, be noted.

92.
STREETSCENE

Submitted (a) a Streetscene Update containing achievements, initiatives and timescales provided by the Deputy Director of the Environment, (b) the Streetscene Charter, and (c) minutes of the Streetscene Task Group held on 9th January and 21st February, 2008.


Discussion was held regarding the allocation of the £10,000 devolved highways budget, the remit of the spend and the question of monies being allocated on a 50/50 basis between areas.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information provided be noted; and that the matters discussed be referred to the Political Executive and that M.A. Howard be invited to attend the meeting.

93.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following items were circulated for information -


(a)
Minutes of the Children and Young People Task Group held on 24th January, 2008.


(b)
Minutes of the Local Partnership Delivery Group held on 4th March, 2008.


(c)
Salford Strategic Partnership Report.

94.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 28th May, 2008, at 7.30 p.m.
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